Minutes from the

East Downtown Council Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, May 12, 2011
First Covenant 2nd Floor Lounge Conference Room 810 South 7th Street

Present: Jim Norkosky, Carletta Sweet, Brian Maupin, John Campobasso, Susan Braun, Dan Collison, Jan Gagnon, Tom Hayes; and Contractor Diane Ingram. Absent: Jeff Anderson and Tim Tucker
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Dan Collison was showing an informational video about 1st Covenant as attendees entered. President Jim Norkosky called the meeting to order at 12:05pm.
Introductions

No new attendees at the table.
Agenda
Revised per CS to add discussion re digital recorder for meeting transcripts to Other Business. Approved with revision (JC/SB).
Minutes
Minutes for the April 14, 2011 board meeting approved to file after SB terminology revisions. Under March 24 recap change name of light rail station to Downtown East Metrodome Station. Under “Elliot Park Neighborhood Inc” second bullet clarify by adding “neighborhoods” following portions of Downtown Minneapolis. (JC/DC).
Board Election Results

Board election results per 4/28/11 email (in board packet) were read and approved for filing as written. (SB/JC)
Executive board for 2011-2012 membership year was nominated as follows: James Norkosky to continue as president (by DC/TH); Jim nominated continued service of Carletta Sweet as Vice President and Brian Maupin as Treasurer. Diane asked if there were any other nominations for Executive Board. Finding no others, Tom Hayes moved that nominations be closed and that these three nominations be accepted for serving as executive board of East Downtown Council from this board meeting on May 12, 2011 to the first board meeting following the Annual Meeting of the Membership in April 2012. Seconded by John Campobasso and approved unanimously by the board members present without further discussion.
Treasurer’s Report
April 30, 2011 report approved to receive and file (TH/JC).  Brian reported he is also in communication with accountant Bill Cranford from Finalys and is working on assigning codes to deposits and withdrawals to add in yearly reporting. Bill has filed extension with IRS to allow time for completion of 990EZ form which is necessary due to the money that went through EDC’s account in 2010 for Great Streets Research Grant and Façade Improvement Grant. Discussed Finalys quote for 2010 tax and Secretary of State reporting and board unanimously approved payments to Finalys for this year’s consultant fees as quoted. (TH/JC) 
Member Event Planning
· April 28 annual meeting and elections:  Diane requested a written recap of annual report to be used for posting on website. Tom Hayes suggested the report include recognition of new members to show growth of organization over last year. Jim will get report to Diane.
· May 26 riverfront ruins tour:  Urban archeologist, Kent Bakken leading tour. Starting point moved to CPED office at Crown Roller Bldg. Diane will send out confirms week of event to inform attendees how to enter building and get to CPED.  Jim will bring 30 nail pouches to EDC office so Diane can get them to Crowning Touch 
· June 23 legislative updates:  Open Book confirmed as host and Coffee Gallery will cater. Senator Linda Higgins and Reps Marion Green and Bobby Champion have confirmed. Have sent Scott Dibble 2 requests. Diane will call his office next week. Susan was concerned that the requests were worded to insure panel discussion would be specifically focused on issues pertinent to Downtown East and Elliot Park. Diane confirmed that was what was requested and will communicate that to speakers again. John mentioned that given the current activities before the legislature that there may be a special session called. This could overlap our planned event. We will seek alternative if this becomes necessary and discuss at June board meeting.
Neighborhood Updates
Elliot Park Neighborhood, Inc. 

Susan reported on the following 
· CPED city planners Beth Elliott and Joe Bernard held community meeting for downtown neighborhoods about zoning proposal (B4N) for portions of Downtown Neighborhoods on May 4th at NCU’s Centennial Hall. Most attending were from North Loop. Attendees got to speak to staff directly about their specific concerns. Refer to links on CPED web pages for more information.
· Jensen and Partners postponed their presentation of draft proposal of the HCMC Master Plan originally scheduled for May 19th Building Land Use and Housing (BLUH) meeting until June or July.
· A BLUH task force was formed to review and advise Catholic Charities regarding the Façade Improvements they had submitted to EDC for grant consideration and they have had their first meeting. Many of the questions about signage, window treatment and color were attributed to a poor rendering of concept which was being redone. Susan did an onsite review of property and has made recommendations re historic look of the building and some exposed metal that has rusted. Catholic Charities will meet with task force again for review and approval of changes before resubmitting to EDC.
· EPNI held their annual meeting on May 9th at Elliot Park rec building. The meeting was attended by Mayor Rybak, Councilmember Goodman, Representative Greene and Senator Dibble and celebrated with Eastern European music.

· Next BLUH meeting is scheduled for Thursday May 19th at 6:00pm at the park rec building. See EPNI website for agenda. 
Diane is posting special meeting announcements with links to EPNI details on the Public Notice Page of the EDC website and on the EDC calendar.
Downtown Minneapolis Neighborhood Association 
In the interest of time Carletta told board she would send her updates to them via email following the meeting. She did note that
· She and other members of the MRP would be attending SPRC’s 17th Annual Great River Gathering that evening (May 12th) from 5-7 p.m. at St. Paul River Center.

· Carletta also plans to attend the 2020 Partners’ meeting on May 17th at 5 p.m. at the Environmental Services Building. Other meetings and details are included in her update
· Carletta reminded board that DMNA is seeking ideas for festivals and special events that could be funded within the NCEC’s Community Participation Program guidelines. 
Diane will add DMNA announcement and these other events to Public Notices on the EDC website.
Façade Improvement Admin Grant Update
Per Christine’s submitted email report work has begun on the 609 S Tenth Street building, and they expect to be done by the end of the month.  Catholic Charities is working with EPNI on the design of their facade improvement plan. They hope to have new bids and an updated grant application for next month's board meeting. The owner of 1421 Park is putting together a grant application, but it still needs a couple of bids. There were no completed applications to consider.

Membership Update

Dan presented a video intro to the Metro Kids organization and passed out their marketing flyer. He also passed out a draft of a flyer to use for membership recruitment and board suggested some updates to the text. Susan suggested he use photos from the PowerPoint presentation EPNI did about the DEEP District. Discussion about whether the application should be on the flyer or text pointing to application on the website. Dan and Diane agreed to meet about this to discuss updates and final format to present to board at next board meeting in preparation for July recruitment time.
Other Business

BAAP update - Vendor updates completed with city. Checked with Judy Moses and she had missed email with signed contracts. Waiting on $4500 check. Diane will check with Judy again.
Marketing Committee members scheduled meeting for 1:30-2:30pm Thursday May 19th at Padilla Speer Beardsley. Main agenda item is to decide verbiage for publicizing contest including tag line, why, rules for submission, dates, releases and how/where to submit entries.

Requests for Public Statements in support or against issues concerning upcoming Minneapolis Park Board action about Crown Hydro Project, Vikings Stadium announcement about Arden Hills proposed location for new stadium and City planners proposed B4N rezoning of portions of Downtown Neighborhoods were all submitted to the EDC board for consideration at this meeting. A discussion about the larger issue of what this board should comment on ensued. The consensus was that the board does not have the authority to make public statements on behalf of each company in their membership. Rather it is the role of the organization to bring the issues to the attention of our membership and let each organization form their company policy accordingly. It was suggested that this issue be addressed during a summer session EDC board meeting. In response specifically to the request regarding the Park Board and Crown Hydro Project, the board would follow the development of this issue and if it is still undecided by this fall EDC will consider a program highlighting this issue. No public statements were made regarding these three issues. 
A side issue was submitted via email by board member Jeff Anderson concerning the Vikings Arden Hills announcement. Jeff wondered if the EDC board of directors felt that his continued service on the board would be considered a conflict of interest. The board unanimously agreed that the Vikings will remain an eligible member company while conducting business at the Metrodome and welcome Jeff’s continued service on the board.
Purchase Consideration: Carletta brought information about Digital recorders including price and asked the board to approve purchase of a recorder to aid in accurate transcription of board minutes. Board approved spending up to $125 on a digital recorder and information was given to Brian to make the purchase.
Meeting adjourned at 1:45p.m. (TH/CS)
minutes submitted by Diane Ingram approved as written 6/9/11.
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